
 

 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
We have taken the decision to adjust our school uniform. We are going to be changing the colour of 
tie that each year group are going to wear.   
  
It's important to stress that this will not incur any cost to parents/carers.  
   
Year Group Colour Ties for after half term will be: 

• Current year 7 will be wearing Blue/Black  

• Current year 8 – Red/Black  

• Current year 9 – Green/Black  

• Current year 10 – Yellow/Black  

• New year 6s into 7s in September 2023 will be Grey/Black  
 
They will keep the same-coloured tie throughout their time at KSCS. They do not swap every year! 
  
We will manage the changes in school – parents don't need to do anything.  

• On Friday 26th May, all students will be requested to hand in their school tie to their tutor. 
This can only happen on Friday during form time.  

• We will keep a register of who has handed in their tie.  Every student that hands in a tie will 
receive a tie in return (at the start of next term).   

• We will wash them over half term and return an appropriate coloured tie to students. 

• If you already have the correct colour you will obviously keep hold of yours and if a student 
is absent the swap can occur next half term. 

• If as a parent, you wish to buy a new tie you are very welcome to do so.  
  
If you are in year 11 you are requested to hang on to your tie. On Friday we are going to be hosting 

a small tie donating event for this year group only.   
 
  
If you have any other uniform that is no longer used (including PE kit), we would welcome these as 
donations so that we can use them as spares. Spare uniform can be handed in to Student Support.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Ken Stimpson Pastoral Team


